


   Presque Isle County Road Commission
Minutes
August 3, 2022

The regular meeting of the Board of Road Commissioners for Presque Isle County was held at the Road Commission office at 657 South Bradley, Rogers City, Michigan. Chairman Ronald Bischer called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  


Board Members Present: Ronald Bischer, Thomas Catalano 
Excused:  Norman Quaine
Also Present: Supt./Mgr David Kowalski, Clerk Anne Wirgau
Visitors:  John Chappa, Presque Isle County Commissioner, Mary Cummins – TMN Properties

Minutes:
          A motion was made by Catalano (Bischer) to approve minutes from July 20, 2022 regular meeting as presented.
         Ayes:  All
                	
Accounts Payable: 	
           A motion was made by Catalano (Bischer) to approve the August 3, 2022 accounts payable in the amount of $317,471.75
         Ayes:   Catalano, Bischer
    
Visitors:

      Mary Cummins, owner of TMN Properties, at the dead end of 441 Hwy, Metz Township appeared before the Board to ask why Charles Konarzewski was allowed to install fence posts on the road right of way.  Lengthy discussion was held with it being noted the road in question is a road by user and the Road Commission has 15’8” right of way (the width of the road).  Mrs. Cummins stated the Road Commission mows both sides of the road.  Chairman Bischer said the mowed portion would then be considered part of the road by user right of way.  Mrs. Cummins also stated Mr. Konarzewski knocked over her gate and she reported it to law enforcement.    Mrs. Cummins stated she would be in contact with her attorney to pursue damages to the gate.
      A motion was made by Catalano (Bischer) directing the Supt./Mgr to advise Mr. Konarzewski to move the posts beyond the mowed portion of the right of way.
     Ayes:  Bischer, Catalano
   
Supt./Mgr Report: 

· Clear Heights Construction, LLC has provided a quote for a 40’ x 70’ hoop barn to replace the Rogers City sand/salt storage barn.  There is a 20 year warranty on the fabric and approximately 30 years of service for the fabric.  The aluminum pipe is hot dipped galvanized and resistant to corrosion.  Quoted price is $115,240.00 completely installed.  
Additionally, Supt./Mgr will be meeting with Greystone Buildings to discuss their bid on the same type of building.
Supt./Mgr obtained pricing from Pine Lumber for materials to build a pole barn type building with 16-foot walls.  The quote of $25,270.20 did not include material for walls or back wall.
Discussion was held.
· A purchase order ($168,500.00) was signed and returned to Grand Traverse Diesel for the new truck.
Due to the lead time of obtaining the equipment to fit out the new truck Supt./Mgr would like to know if we should be ordering it now?  The cost to fit out the truck will be $149,997.00 which will put the cost of the new truck at $318,497.00.  The last truck purchased in 2021 cost $209,864.26, an increase of $108,632.74.    Discussion was held.
· Started fog sealing.  All that is left to seal is Ocqueoc Road and Millersburg streets.  The tentative plan is to do Ocqueoc Road on August 9, 2022.  The funding has been obligated.
· MDOT is attempting to get a September letting for the 451 Hwy project.  The project must be advertised for three weeks after the letting and must be finished by November 10, 2022.  Discussion was held.
· Supt./Mgr obtained an updated quote for insulating the back portion of the Onaway garage.  Prior quote was $33,200.00 and new quote is for $37,700.00.  Discussion was held.  Commissioner Catalano would like this item moved to new business.
· A letter was sent to Steve Lappan, property owner adjacent to the platted drainage ditch on Grand Lake Blvd, requesting that he remove debris from the drainage ditch. Mr. Lappan called and stated he would remove the debris from the ditch.  He also asked if we could cut a few trees and clean out the ditch some including a willow tree that is growing in the ditch slowing down water flow.
· Informational letters were sent to property owners along Lake Street notifying them of the upcoming work.  Supt./Mgr received only two calls asking for further information.
· Posen crew installed some gravel on Polaski Road south of Long Lake Highway.  The first 1,000 feet is not holding up well to the amount of truck traffic it gets going to the Omni plant.
This section of road is a local road.
· Year to date the dust control has cost the Road Commission $266,906.00.
· 638 Bridge over Little Trout River is now under review with the Voluntary Transportation Preliminary Review Request Board.
· Some of our fleet trucks are failing beyond repair.  I have been looking at used Fastenal pickups like we have done in the past.  They are between $20,000 to $25,000 with regular cab, 8 ft box, 45,000 to 55,000 miles.  Supt./Mgr would like preauthorization to purchase as they do not stay available very long.   Commissioner Catalano requested the item be moved to new business.
· June fuel usage was $33,292.00 for 2022 and $29,390.00 one year ago, a difference of $3,902.00.
     
Unfinished Business:
     
     None

New Business:       

      A motion was made by Catalano (Bischer) to authorize installation of insulation by  Great Lakes Roofing & Insulation Systems, Inc at the Onaway garage for a cost of $37,700.00.
       Ayes:  Bischer, Catalano  

      A motion was made by Catalano (Bischer) to authorize the purchase of a used fleet pickup from Fastenal for up to $25,000.00 in price.
      Ayes:  Bischer, Catalano 

     A motion was made by Catalano (Bischer) to cast an affirmative vote for John Hunt, Deb Kestner and Bobbie Livermore for three 3-year-at-large position on the County Road Association Self Insurance Fund (CRASIF) Board of Directors.
     Ayes: All

     A motion was made by Catalano (Bischer) to enter agreements with the Village of Millersburg for sealcoat projects and culvert replacement for a cost of $17,000.00 and $5,000.00 respectively to be paid in total by the Village of Millersburg.
    Ayes:  Bischer, Catalano
             
      Chairman Bischer set the next regular meeting for Wednesday, August 17, 2022 at 8:30 a.m. and Wednesday, September 7, 2022 at 8:30 a.m.

      Chairman Bischer adjourned the meeting at 10:00 a.m.



     













           
      
     




